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Area Studies Division
08/12/2021
10:00 am – 11:00 am

Minutes

Attendees: Atoma Batoma, Mara Thacker,, Katie Ebeling, Shuyong Jiang, Laila Houssein Moustafa, Antonio Sotomayor, Joe Lenkart, Bob Geraci, Clara Chu – Guest:  Victor Jones
Absent: TBD
Invited Attendees: Victor Jones
Note-taking by Laila Moustafa

1. Announcements & Accolades
2021. Laila invited everyone to attend IFLA and attend her session in IFLA on August 19, 2021.
2022. Clara announced that the Morston Center is celebrating its 30th anniversary, and they are planning some activities to be announced soon.
2023. Kit postponed his sabbatical
2024. Antonio is planning to apply for a sabbatical and has asked Paula Carnes to cover his work in Latin America. She agreed.
2. Approval of the Minutes from May and June
2. Clara gets the motion and accepted it. Antonio second
3. Division Committee Appointment
3. Faculty Review Committee: Shuyong Jiang will continue for a second term
3. Outreach and Engagement Committee: Laila Moustafa and Clara Chu will take over during Laila’s sabbatical time starts in January 2022.
3. Collection Development Committee: Kit Condill will continue for one more term.
4. Guest Discussion with Victor Jones
4. The Division members introduced themselves, and next, Victor Jones talked about his work experience. He talked about his plan to learn about the libraries before he can plan for any activities. Victor hopes to work with everyone at the Library. He is interested in knowing everyone to move things forward. It was brought to Victor’s attention the Library climate study that the Library conducted years ago. Victor acknowledges that he has a copy of the report and is reading it.
5. Future ASD Meetings
5. Mara asked the Division if it is possible to find a new standing time for the Division meetings during the Fall semester because she is taking a course that ends at 11 am.
5. Those who attended the meeting accepted the idea to keep the Division meeting at the same Thursday but maybe at 11 am. The new time will be announced by email.
5. Mara planned to invite the Arts and Humanities Division(AHD) to the ASD September Division meeting to address the open forums that ASD and AHD hosted during summertime and see what are going to be the next steps and how to implement what was learned from the meetings.
5. The head of the Music and Performing Arts Library plan to attend one of the ASD Divison meetings because they are interested in talking about collaborative collecting to diversify their collections and include international materials. Atoma spoke about his collaboration with Emily, the director of the Arts History Library.
6. Other Items
6. There was a suggestion to have an open forum on collaborative collection discussion at the Library.
The meeting ended at 10:58 am.
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